755 Parkland Air Cadets SSC Parent Committee Meeting Minutes for
May 25, 2023

Meeting Called by: SSC Executives

Location: PERC Building Stony Plain, OMG Room
Prepared by: Vickie Meed

Time: 19:00

In Attendance: Mark & Kristina Millican, Gordon Read, Jason Kennedy, Vickie Meed,
Nicholas & Valerie Barter, Christine Cluff, Paula George

1. Called to order at 7:06 pm
2. Request for additions to the agenda - none

3. Approval of minutes or corrections from April 20, 2023 — approved by Christine Cluff,
seconded by Mark Millican, motion passed.

4. Past actions - none

5. CO’s Report —Captain Read
Farmer’s Day parade Saturday, June 3, more info to come. Cadets will be collecting food items
for the Parkland Food Bank while they walk. Cadets will be dressed in FTU’s.
Year end family BBQ will be held on the last parade night, June 8.

6. Executive and Committee Reports
Chair report — Kristina Millican
There has been a google doc has been emailed out and posted on the fb page to RSVP for the
family BBQ. A dunk tank will be on site, $5 for 3 throws. There will be access to the school for
washrooms.
Adult volunteers are still need for the Steak night at the Stony Plain Legion on Friday, June 16.

Treasurer report — Jason Kennedy
The books are almost finished, banks statements are still coming in. We are sitting at a deficit
with the LSA, its still coming in. The deficit is about $12,000, we usually run a deficit for about
two years until we do a casino to catch up. The next casino is April 2024. This year’s budget
was pretty ok, and next years has been done. With the upcoming fundraising, we should have
about $43,000-$44,000 next year. We usually spend about $37,000/year. We have stayed close
to our budget this year.

Fundraising update — Christine Cluff
Kiwi Nurseries raised $31.18; Value Village raised $151
Two more volunteers are needed at the Bones Tournament, July 15 & 16. Please contact



Christine, 755fundraising(@gmail.com for more information.

First day back this fall is September 21, on Saturday September 23, Cadets will be handing out
door hangers in various neighbourhoods with information about our bottle drive and a QR code
will be on the hanger for the 50/50 draw. Bottles will be picked up Sunday, October 1. The
50/50 draw will be held at the Wing’s Parade in October.

Kick Ass Caramels will be in November, in time for gifts.

Pub Night will be held on April 13, 2024, planning has already begun. A silent auction will be
held. Location is still to be determined but will be local.

7. Any additional questions? none

8. Next SSC Parents Committee Meeting — in October, along with the AGM

9. Meeting Adjourned at 7:37 pm
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